Girdwood Housing Working Group Meeting
April 10, 2019 
Minutes Draft
The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open

Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.

7:06PM Call to order, Mike Edgington
April 10, 2019 Agenda approved with addition of presentation.

Minutes approved from March 13, 2019

Introductions & New Attendees:

Krystal Hoke, Girdwood Economic Trust Fund
Announcements & Presentations:
1. Krystal Hoke, Girdwood Economic Trust Fund (GETF)
Public Private Partnership seeking financing solutions specific to Girdwood. Krystal has met with HLB and Richard Whitehead in the MOA finance office. Krystal presents that in the 1980’s the MOA used to invest in mortgages, and this appears to be allowed by code.  Member based participation trust funds earned by GETF would be used as follows: 
30% Community Development (Girdwood non-profits)

30% Asset Reserves

30% Member Dividends

10% Board Operating Expenses

Proposal suggests that MOA receives 10% participation on the notes. Girdwood is the highest value of property per capita, likely a good model for this type of trust within the MOA. Suggestion is that HLB could donate land to use for holding an asset, from which loads could be underwritten.
Group discusses getting grant to begin fund. Funding such as this could be used for home improvement loans, and to incentivize homeowners to make needed improvements.
Juneau has created a housing trust fund, which is used to help owners create ADUs. City of Juneau put up the first $500,000, and now deals mainly with revolving loans.  Seeking help from HLB on this project, as they did with Cook Inlet Housing, where the land was owned free and clear by HLB, payments made by surplus operating funds.  HLB also owns land in Girdwood free and clear, cost of development (mainly utilities) in Girdwood are the main killer of development.
Group suggested considering lending for upgrades to make non-conventional property qualify for conventional loans, e.g. adding a foundation. Would improve Girdwood housing stock and enable quicker rotation of loans.
Business:
2. 
Discuss Accessory Dwelling Units (ADUs)
· Review updated draft document that is being sent on to LUC and GBOS in April/May.
Draft #3 is presented. Group has previously reviewed drafts 1 and 2.

Mike has met with Planning for pre-development and received feedback on technical issues, resulting in draft #3.

MOA code has preamble to explain why we are doing this project.  Application review and approval process required with LUC/GBOS and then Planning/zoning and Assembly approval.

Changes are:

· Removed minimum lot size, still needs to conform to code regarding setbacks, etc.

· Size of unit:  clarify SF garage not to be used in calculation

· Max height:  35’ maximum, same as residential here.  Max height in Anchorage is 25’, but there are not big trees in Anchorage. Planning thinks 35’ is too high and would have negative impact.  Housing committee will need to reconsider. Height is calculated not from the peak but from some other calculation, although the actual calculation is not clear to this group. Goal is to be able to accommodate garage with apartment on the upper level and a peaked roof to handle snow load/shedding.
· Parking: No on-street parking in Girdwood. Require 1 spot per bedroom in addition to existing requirement

· Setbacks: discussed previously 
· No restriction on B&B use of ADUs

· Dry cabins not allowed – same as currently in code

Discussion of owner occupancy/primary residency requirement to rent out an ADU.

Mike presented v2 to LUC, will present v3 to GBOS, both groups will consider support at next month’s meetings (May)

Girdwood Housing Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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3. Updates on other activities

· Videos from the recent Alaska Common Ground discussion series on housing are online here: http://akcommonground.org/the-housing-continuum-building-a-vibrant-community/
· Potential funding sources for water/sewer infrastructure projects e.g. HUD Community Development Block Grants (CDBG) – Robin Ward will provide information on this at an upcoming meeting. This could be key to development of Holton Hills and other land that is currently undevelopable because of the cost of bringing in utilities.
· Ideas to encourage long-term rental vs nightly rental – no additional information tabled
· Structure for attracting funding: partnership/housing trust/other non-profit/quasi-government org (Improvement District)? Addressed earlier with Krystal.
4. Update on Girdwood Area Plan
Imagine! Girdwood (town hall style meeting) on April 29 at the school at 6PM

Housing will be a big topic in the Girdwood Area Plan

Discussion of GAP survey results regarding housing.

GAP revision will allow rezoning of land, such as land that was set aside for the golf course concept, this will make land more available for housing.

5. Assign tasks 
6. Confirm next meeting date/time:  May 15 at 7PM 

Adjourn 8:40PM
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